



Las Animas Levee – Bi-Weekly Status Update – June 23, 2023

ATTENDANCE: Aaron Humphrey (AECOM)
Bryan Simmons (ARCD)
Joshua Japhet (ARCD)
Dave Armstrong (ARCD)

AECOM STATUS UPDATE:

- CPT explorations were completed. Able to access 78 out of 82 locations. Got good coverage to meet USACE requirements. Used exactly the budgeted number of days.
- AECOM awaiting final CPT report from subcontractor to review data
- Once data gets reviewed, may make changes to soil boring locations.
- AECOM to review proposed boring locations and have new locations staked by surveyors when they return.
- Survey on hold due to high river flows and other obligations.
- Surveyors Need to get back for 3-4 days once flows drop to get detailed topography of river channel. No firm schedule at this point. Will have them wait until we understand boring location changes.
- Can start freeboard analysis when survey is complete.
- Soil borings to start August/September. Driller is under contract, but no firm schedule.
- Met invoicing target for \$150K by July 1st for CWCB requirements.

QUESTIONS/DISCUSSIONS:

- Want to check that it's a rubber tired buggy, or to make sure access is understood. CPT contractor didn't understand access restrictions ARCD was able to use Fort Lyon canal company's low-boy to move rig. Zeid has superintendent of Fort Lyon canal's phone number if low-boy is needed to keep tracked rig off of roads.
- Has AECOM heard anything from FEMA? Need to file an extension with Jamie? Need to know timeline of what we need done by when with FEMA. How much work needs to be done to qualify for extension? No numbers or dates are ever presented in meetings. Update from FEMA needed and input on schedule.